HURON VALLEY CHAPTER OF CREDIT UNIONS

Minutes of the Executive Meeting

January 26, 2012


	NEXT MEETING: February 23 at Community Driven  



CALL TO ORDER:

Location:  TLC Community Credit Union
Carrie Williams called the meeting to order at 8:45a.m. Those present were:

UMCU:

Jim Kirk, Harriet Hughes, 



Andrea Mosher, Carrie Williams

CDCU:

Kevin Finneran, Barrie Brown
TLC:
             Randy Smith. Mike Servoss
WFCU:

Greg Gurka   
MCUL:

Stephanie Klocinski

CenCorp:





Guests:




MINUTES:

             MOTION made by Gurka with second made by Brown to approve the November minutes.
Motion Carried.

50/50 Raffle:


Total of $23.00 was raised. Greg Gurka held the winning ticket and won $11.50.
TREASURER’S REPORT:

MOTION made by Hughes with second made by Gurka to approve the November & December Treasurer’s Report. Motion Carried.

CHAPTER BUDGET UPDATE:


Pending payment of $375 from the Jackson Chapter for the Bowling Event.
LEAGUE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:


No Report

CHAPTER CHAIR’S REPORT:


The location of the February meeting has been moved to Community Driven and the March meeting will be held at UMCU. Brown will take minutes at the February meeting as Mosher cannot attend. The Chapter achieved Gold Status w MCUF for contributing $1000 to the fund. Carrie attended the Jackson Chapter holiday dinner. The Future Leaders “Meet the CEO” event will be held at MSFCU in May. The Zoo Walk for the Kidney Foundation will be held May 20, 2012. 
MCUL REP’S REPORT: 


The 2012 Education Calendar was distributed. The Fall Leadership conference will be in Traverse City. 

Credit Union dues will be invoiced on January 30th. The CU Difference campaign is underway. The 


contribution form for the MCUF was distributed. Money Smart Week will be 4/21-4/28. MCUL committees


are being condensed down to two committees. 
LEGISLATIVE REP’S REPORT:

1) The 2012 PAC goals for the Huron Valley Chapter have been set. Our State PAC goal is $4,848.03 and our Federal PAC goal is $7,272.04. Our Chapter did well in 2011. We greatly exceeded our State PAC goal, raising $6,376.44. We came close on our Federal PAC goal, raising $7,023.96 or 94.77% of the goal. Good work! Let’s make it a goal for our credit unions to meet both PAC goals this year, both individually and as a Chapter.

2) The 2012 edition of our MCULLAF pins are now available. The pins have been totally redesigned and have a nice, new look. One other change is that there is now a $1,000 pin available. Selling a few of those in our Chapter would make quick work of meeting our State PAC goal! Seriously, offer them to your staff and your volunteers. It is the easiest way to reach your MCULAF goal.
3)
Registration is still open for the CUNA GAC. Your attendance is encouraged. Great speakers and those hill visits are very valuable.
4)
Last week, CUNA sent a letter to House Financial Institution and Consumer Credit Subcommittee Chairman Shelley Moore Capito (R-WV) and Ranking Member Carolyn Maloney (D-NY) in support of their legislation, H.R. 3461, the Financial Institution Examination Fairness and Reform Act.  H.R. 3461 would make available to financial institutions the information used to make decisions in their examination; codify certain examination policy guidance; establish an ombudsman at the Federal Financial Institution Examination Council (FFIEC) to which financial institutions could raise concerns with respect to their examination; and, establish an appeals process before an independent administrative law judge.  

In their letter, CUNA stated that they view the bill, “as a firm step in the right direction toward ensuring the federal financial institution regulatory agencies (regulators) conduct fair exams which are consistent with the law and regulation and ensure safety and soundness.”  CUNA also noted several enhancements that they hope the sponsors will consider as the bill moves through the legislative process.  CUNA expects this bill will be subject of a hearing in the Financial Services Committee in the coming weeks.  
5)
Our current big issue in Washington is still the increase in the business lending cap. Action on the bill is expected sometime before summer. Both of Michigan’s Senators support the increase while eight of our fifteen Representatives are co-sponsors for the bill. Congressman Walberg still has not signed on to the bill so phone calls or e-mails asking for his support are in order. Sander Levin is the latest Representative from Michigan to sign on the bill as a co-sponsor.
6)
In Lansing, the bill to raise the threshold for Small Claims filing to $8,000 has passed the Michigan Senate and awaits action in the house. E-mails to our local representatives asking their support are in order. Links to CapWiz are available on the MCUL home page. Senators Warren, Caswell and Richardville supported the measure and thank you notes would be appropriate. In a conversation I had with Senator Warren recently, she mentioned that she has taken a lot of heat from our area’s District Judges over her vote. A note expressing your thanks for her stand would be especially appreciated.. 
IMPORTANT DATES:
2012 CUNA GAC



March 18-22
2012 MCUL GAC



April 17-18
Legislative Breakfast



May 7th
UPDATES:
Theme Park Tickets

The balance in the account is $7471.75. A motion was made by Finneran to move all but $500 to the general account. Second by Brown. Motion Carried
CenCorp

No report

Education Committee

No Report
Community Outreach/Chapter Visibility Committee

No report.
Financial Education Committee

Still working with Habitat for Humanity on financial education piece.

Events Committee

Plans are underway to organize the Annual Meeting at Weber’s for April 26. Carrie will reserve the date with Weber’s It was also decided that there will not be a separate Employee Appreciation event outside of the Credit Union Day event.
Scholarship Committee

The committee was meeting after the Chapter Committee meeting to begin work on the 2012 Scholarship program.
Website Committee

No Report

OLD BUSINESS:


None.

NEW BUSINESS:

CUNA GAC
The committee confirmed that Finneran, Gurka, Kildau, Kirk, and Williams will attend. Motion made by Hughes with second made by Gurka to make $6000 of chapter funds available for attendees to use as needed to offset attendance costs. Motion Carried.
Annual Meeting
The meeting will be April 26th at Weber’s.
Golf Outing

Gurka will chair the annual chapter golf event to be held on June 25th at the Polo Fields (formally Washtenaw Country Club). Hughes and Brown will handle the purchase of prizes. 

Cooperative Advertising & Shared Branding

Klocinski communicated that the shared branding component of the presentation will come further down the road. Many expressed concern as to how well this would really work. More thought and planning will be given to this. 

Candy Fundraiser

Committee discussed holding a candy fundraiser like the UP Chapter who had a lot of success. We agreed it was a good idea and will most likely use it for future fundraising, possibly around Credit Union Week. 
SPECIAL EVENTS:

Meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted, Andrea Mosher, Secretary
